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GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL

TO THE DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH

THE LIGHTHOUSE PROGRAM, ELLENDALE
MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 21, 2008

Members Present:  Andrea Guest, Carol Harman, James Lafferty, Robert Marceluk, George Meldrum, Lisa Pertzoff, Chuck Tarver, Paula Voshell, Mary Wicks

Members Excused:  Jack Akester, Dr. Anthony Brazen, Shirley Jackson, Janet Ray, Charles Sawchenko, Gary Wirt

Members Absent:  Pierre Stevens

Associate Members Present:  Eliza Hirst, Carlyle Hooff, Connie Hughes, Michael Kriner

Associate Members Excused:  Rev. William Rhines
Interested Parties:  Sam Abdallah, Sally Allshouse, Tamika Brown, Chris DiSanto, Martha Gregor, Renata Henry, Carol Kuprevich, James Larks, Bruce Lorenz, Kevin Lundin, Melissa Smith, Kim Whitelock

Guests:  Joseph Marrone, Ed Tos

	TOPIC
Call to Order

Review of Minutes

Chairman’s Report
Supported Employment Initiative
Membership Committee

Children’s Committee
Director’s Report

Strategic Plan
DPC Hospital Director
Old/New Business

Public Comment
Adjournment
	DISCUSSION
Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.

In response to previously expressed concerns regarding voter registration, information related to the rights of individuals with disabilities to vote was distributed to those present.  Meeting participants were invited to contact Eliza Hirst with questions regarding same.
In lieu of Chairman Lafferty’s monthly report, a presentation on the supported employment initiative was given by Joe Marrone, senior program manager for public policy at the Institute for Community Inclusion.
Joe Marrone spoke about the supported employment collaboration between DSAMH & DVR and the issue of long-term unemployment.  The importance of employment in the mental health system of care and recovery was emphasized.  He reviewed outcomes that the mental health system of care should seek, the negative effects of long term unemployment and principles creating effective employment outcomes.  

Vice-chairman Meldrum reviewed the names of previous associate members who communicated interest in reappointment to Council.  Voting was deferred until next month’s meeting due to the lack of a quorum.  Chairman Lafferty reported that the three full members whose terms have expired will be automatically reappointed by the Governor’s Office, requiring no action on the part of Council.

Carol Harman provided a written report.  She noted the plans to implement a substance abuse Intensive Outpatient Program in Sussex County, the consolidation of DSCYF and DSAMH memoranda of understanding and outcomes from the Child Well Being Grant.  
The next Children’s Committee meeting will be held February 28 at 10:00 a.m. in Dover at the Barrett Building.
Renata Henry praised the program dedication for the women and children’s treatment program and expressed appreciation to Sally Allshouse.
Council was informed that Secretary Meconi will deliver his remarks to the Joint Finance Committee at 10:00 on February 26.  The division’s presentation to the JFC is scheduled for February 28 at 1:00 in Senate Chambers at Legislative Hall.  The process for providing testimony was reviewed.  
Ms. Henry shared the division’s operating budget requests for residential placements in the community, as well as the budget requests not contained in the governor’s recommended budget.  A written summary regarding same will be provided to Council members.  Discussion followed regarding the economic outlook for FY09 and resulting budget cuts.   Ms. Henry reviewed the items in the DHSS capital budget and OMB budget pertaining to the division.
Ms. Henry spoke of the upcoming community meeting being held at Talley Middle School regarding the group home to be located in Brandywine Hundred.  Discussion followed.   
Council was informed that DVR and DSAMH will issue a joint statement on values and principles around employment.  Once finalized, copies of the joint statement will be shared.

The proposed development of a research and evaluation subcommittee to assist the division with data collection and evaluation needs was discussed.  

Information related to the development of the strategic plan as well as a condensed version of the plan was distributed to those present.  It was noted that the initiatives listed are not inclusive but a representation of the division’s undertaking under the specific objectives.  Council was invited to contact Melissa Smith with feedback.
Ms. Henry introduced Sam Abdallah, DPC hospital director.   Mr. Abdallah reported on his experiences at DPC to date and the positive interaction he has had with staff and the community. He indicated that he looks forward to working with Council.

Chairman Lafferty shared his intent to testify on behalf of Council at the JFC public budget hearing and solicited Council for input regarding his testimony.  Concern was expressed regarding the continual absence of provider increases to support service delivery. The need to advocate for provider services was discussed.
A brief discussion regarding the negative impact of federal budget cuts on the state’s program structure and subsequent structural Medicaid changes took place.
Ms. Henry updated Council on the appropriation of FY09 funds for Gaudenzia’s short-term residential substance abuse treatment program for young adults.

None provided.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 12:50 p.m.
	ACTION
Paula Voshell motioned to accept the minutes as presented.  Bob Marceluk seconded.  So moved.

Mr. Marrone’s PowerPoint presentation will be distributed electronically to meeting participants.




The next Governor’s Advisory Council Meeting will be held Thursday, March 20, 2008 at the Buena Vista Conference and Reception Center.

ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE HELD THE THIRD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH
